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NJ Transit Police EMPLOYEE AWARENESS BULLETIN 

Suspicious Package Indicators on Mass Transit 

NJ TRANSIT employees are a critical factor in observing and reporting potentially suspicious incidents 
that could impact New Jersey's state-wide mass transit network.  Though unattended bags are not 
unusual in a mass transit environment, employees must remain aware and vigilant at all times for 
suspicious activity.  Please utilize the following information as a reference while working or traveling 
on the system: 

Indicators of Suspicious Items: 

 Concealment of backpacks, suitcases or other packages in areas not 
normally occupied by passengers or employees 

 Backpacks with visible wires or excessive bulkiness or individuals 
who appear weighted down by the size of their backpack 

 A package emitting strange odors, exhibits discolorations or is leaking 

 Packages or containers (coolers, suitcases, briefcases, backpacks, 
etc.) seemingly left onboard vehicles and at stations intentionally, 
specifically those hidden below seats or benches 

 

What to do if you find a Suspicious Item: 

 Do not handle it, touch it, or open it 

 Isolate other employees and customers from the package 

 Contact the NJ TRANSIT Police Department immediately 

CALL THE NJTPD at 973-378-6565 or 1-888-TIPS-NJT (888-847-7658) 
or TEXT “NJTPD” 
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